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During the month of January 2020 the Police Department logged 761 events. We 
assisted the Fire Department on 64 medicals and 13 other Fire Department related calls.  
Here are some of the highlights: 
 

 
Offense 

 
Total 

Animal Complaint 6 
Assault 5 
Assist Other Agencies 12 
Burglary/Breaking & Entering 0 
Civil Complaint 0 
Disturbance 11 
Domestic 3 
Fraud 2 
Larceny 6 
Motor Vehicle Accidents 11 
MV Stops 361 
Motor Vehicle Theft 0 
Sex Offender Violations 0 
Shoplifting 0 
Vandalism of Property 5 
Weapons Law Violation 0 

 
 
 
The Department continues on in its effort toward Certification.  With the assistance of our 
consultant we have completed the first round of reviewing all Standards and are going back to 
make noted corrections.  We remain on track to be assessed sometime later this year. 
 
SRO Bigelow and Detective Barhight attended the 3rd annual Josephine A. Gazzola symposium  
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on Advancing and Supporting Women in Law Enforcement this month.  The intent of the 
conference is to bring in speakers and discuss topics that are geared for developing women as 
future law enforcement leaders.  As part of this, female officers also have the opportunity to 
meet on topics of concern and interest and to develop new professional contacts with the 
opportunity for mentorship.  This is our second year of participation and I am grateful that we 
are able to send our officers. 
 
Deputy Gill and I attended Critical Incident Management System (CIMS) training this month. 
CIMS is a software product developed to support countywide police led programs intending to 
document all overdose incidents within county jurisdictions, document all outreach attempts to 
individuals who have overdosed or are at-risk for overdose, and facilitate the transition of those 
experiencing drug overdoses to treatment. The system was developed with several core 
principals in mind: 
 

• Only collect necessary and critical project related data. 
• Make data entry user-friendly, quick, and easy. 
• Provide agencies with real time access to some of their most important data. 
• Effortlessly share data between jurisdictions. 

 
Once all Middlesex County municipalities have been trained the system will go live and we will 
be able to not only input future data but also backfill any past data. 
 
Complaints against Employees: None 
 
Commendations to Employees: None 
 
Training classes that officers attended during March, either collectively or individually, were in 
the areas of: 
 

Advancing and Supporting Women in LE 
Hands Free Driving Law 
EMT Refresher 
Sexual/Unlawful Harassment 
Live Scan Fingerprinting 
Policies and Procedures 
911 Rapid SOS 
NEMLEC RRT 
First Responder/CPR 
In-service 

 
In total the Department spent 142 hours in training for the month. 

 


